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      From The President

I hope that every Gray Wolf had a Merry Christmas, a Happy Chanukah, or a very pleasant Holiday.  I also wish 
all Gray Wolves a Happy New Year!!
 
The Gray Wolf Holiday Party was a great success.  The food was great and Mike Hayward’s DJ’ing allowed 
many Gray Wolves to dance the night away.  What a great way to end a very successful 2012 Gray Wolf year on 
and off the ski slopes.  I would like to thank Simon Fuger for getting us Gray Wolf discounts at the Pagosa 
Springs Center for the Performing Arts.  We have had the opportunity to see two great plays.  We have the 
opportunity to see another play, “Office Space” on 26 January.  Details for this play are coming.  I recommend 
you get your tickets early.
 
Ski Season is now on full swing.  It was nice to see so many Gray Wolves on opening day and I am gratified to 
see so many Gray Wolves enjoying the great skiing conditions that we are blessed with at Wolf Creek Ski Area. 
 
Your Gray Wolf Board is busy planning events at the Ski Hill this season.  We have scheduled our Gray Wolf 
Luncheon events at the Main Lodge for 22 January and 05 March.  On 22 January, we will have our 2nd annual 
Red Solo Cup Party.  Last year’s event was fun and I expect this event to follow suit.  The 05 March event at 
The Main Lodge is the 2nd annual Pajama Party.  I can’t wait for that one!!  We plan on having a Mardi Gras 
party at the Base Camp on 12 February.  I wonder what kind of Mardi Gras attire we will be seeing this year?  
We are also having the End of Season Pot Luck on 02 April.  Details for these events will be in the Gray Wolf 
Newsletter and on our web site.  Please read the newsletter and check out our web site so that you don’t miss 
any Gray Wolf events and the discounts that South Fork and Pagosa Springs retailers are offering to all Gray 
Wolves.
 
On behalf of the Gray Wolf Board and all Gray Wolves, we send our thoughts and prayers to Josie and the 
family of Jack Hummel who passed away earlier this month while enjoying the sport he loved.  We will miss 
him on and off the slopes.
 
I look forward to seeing all of you on the ski hill and at our social events.  Have a great ski season!!
 
Think Snow, Lots of Snow!!
David Lopez



The Gray Wolf Ski Club has lost one of our longtime members.  Jack Hummel, 
died in a skiing accident at Wolf Creek Ski Area, on Januar y 9, 2013. 
We extend our deepest condolences to his wife, Josie, family members, 
and his many skiing buddies. 

Friends Remembrances

Jack, a French Socialist, and I, a Republican Conservative talked many times about our different ideological principles. Always 
the gentleman, Jack listened quietly while I expounded my philosophy and many times rebutted in a way that gave me pause.
I will miss our meetings, our discussions and above all I will miss a good friend.   John Bozek

Jack was my next door neighbor and the best there could ever be. It’s like losing a member of my immediate family. We made 
each other laugh and I definitely loved to make and hear Jack laugh. I talked to him just a couple of hours before his passing on 
the Base Camp deck and made some arrangements regarding a project he was so willing to help me out with. Our world will be 
lonelier and less joyful without him.   Brian Bachtal

From the moment we met Jack, we were impressed with his wonderful outlook on life. He always had a smile on his face.       
Lovely man who will be missed.   Bob and Robin Brobst

May the joys and pleasures of skiing be remembered in the life of Jack Hummel.   Charles E!iott

Jack was a warm and wonderful man with a deep love of people -- especially Josie and his many friends. 
We will miss his humor and his humanity.   Carole and Bob Howard

Ciao Jack and thanks for your help with Italian! I'll remember your"Phantom Foot lesson. 
We are aching for you Josie.   Helen and Wi!

I am greatly saddened by your loss, Josie. You and Jack made a wonderful couple. Condolences to you and your family.
He will be missed.    John Chrzanowski (aka Tree Dawg)

Such a tragedy for Josie & all of us who love to ski, especially at beautiful Wolf Creek! One of Jack’s most wonderful qualities 
was his ability to disagree with you with an endearing & impish smile on his face. Always a man of good will & generosity.   
Peace, Windsor and Ron

We are shocked with many of our friends. Just a few words and thoughts to you and your family. For now ‘til some later time.    
We are with you,   Your friends, Hedy and Klaus

In Remembrance:  Jack Hummel

Josie and Jack Hummel



The 2012/2013 membership 
directory is available online.

Click on the link below.
WWW.GRAYWOLFSKICLUB.COM

Gray Wolf Officers - 2012/13

Mailing Address:
  

Gray Wolf Ski Club
P.O. Box 2394
Pagosa Springs, CO 81147

Welcome to Our Newest Members

Club Contact Information

Maurice & Bedelia Dykes

South Fork, CO

Joseph & Beverly King

Pagosa Springs, CO

Douglas Knudson

South Fork, CO

Mike Haynes

Pagosa Springs, CO

Geno Prida

Ignacio, CO

President:
David Lopez   970-731-8448

Vice President:
Simon Fuger   970-264-1003

Secretary/Co-Secretary:
Carolle Hunt Ash  970-264-5496
Judy Collins   970-731-1785

Treasurer/Co-Treasurer:
Ron Chacey   970-264-6275
Lois Dacus   951-218-5468 

Membership Coordinator:
Cynthia Riski   817-938-8609

Publications Editor:
Mary Gamache   970-731-8389
 
Program Chair/Co-Chair:
Doe Stringer   970-731-316
Lassie Olin   970-731-2927

Mark Your Calendars for “Ski Season Socials” 

Our first club lunch of the season will be held on Tuesday, January 22, in the Upper Lodge, 
at Wolf Creek Ski Area.
Meet from 11:30 - 12:00 in the Lodge.  Please join us, even if you are not a skier. 
The Club will cover $5.00 of the lunch “special” or anything else on the menu for each member.  The “special” 
for each of the Tuesday lunches is Cheese Enchiladas.  You are responsible for the balance of the bill, including 
your drink.
Last year’s lunches were enjoyed by many Gray Wolf members, so come on up and join your friends for food, 
fellowship, and fun. Please wear your name tag. RSVP by January 18, 2013.  The theme for this luncheon is 
“The 2nd Annual Red Solo Cup Day”. Let’s see who can out do last year’s clever creations.

On Tuesday, February 12, we will celebrate Mardi Gras at Base Camp.  The club will provide lunch.  
Costumes are highly encouraged for this fun occasion. RSVP by February 7, 2013.

Be sure to save the date of Tuesday, March 5, for our second lunch at the Lodge.  The same procedure, 
described above, will apply to this lunch. RSVP by February 29, 2013.  This will be our “2nd Annual 
Pajama Day”.  You have plenty of time to shop the thrift stores for this one.

On the last Tuesday of the ski season,  April 2, the club will host a pot luck luncheon at Base Camp.  Please 
plan to bring your favorite dish to share with your buddies, as we bid farewell to our beloved mountain for the 
2012/2013 season. The pot luck will begin at 11:30. The theme is “A Wolf Creek Beach Party”. 
 

There will be a sign up sheet in Base Camp prior to each event. 
 You may email your RSVP to buckmarygamache@aol.com or you may call Mary Gamache at 
970-731-8389.  
For the two lunches at the Lodge, we need to know if you want to order the Cheese Enchiladas or if 
you will order from the regular menu.

http://WWW.GRAYWOLFSKICLUB.COM
http://WWW.GRAYWOLFSKICLUB.COM
mailto:bamgamache@aol.com
mailto:bamgamache@aol.com


“Pagosa Springs Center for The Performing Arts”
Gray Wolves Theater Night: This will be Saturday January 26. The play is “Office 
Space: the Musical” It documents the humdrum daily life of the office environment 
and what can happen when the employees try to spice it up by putting on a 
musical. Even if you have never worked in an office you will find this play/musical 
highly entertaining. As usual we receive a discounted price ($18.00) and reserved 
seating for the Gray Wolves. This play is recommended for mature audiences 
mainly for some bawdy language. Tickets can be bought by visiting www. 
pagosacenter.org and using promo code “Grey Wolves” spelled Grey for the 26th 
January.   Tickets can also be purchased by calling 731 7469 and asking for the 
Gray Wolves rate for the 26th.  If you need additional information please contact 
Simon Fuger at 970 264 1003.

“EXPLORE THE MOUNTAIN” 
Have you always wanted to explore more of what Wolf Creek Ski Area has to offer? 

“Explore the Mountain”      Tuesday February 5th      8.30 AM at Base Camp

 

Ron Chacey, Simon Fuger and others will provide an overview of some of their 
favorite, off the beaten path runs and when to ski them. This highly 
controversial presentation will shed light on some of the long held mountain 
secrets that have been closely guarded by various members of the club. As 
usual, in the event of fresh powder in excess of 8 inches on the morning of the 
5th, the meeting will be rescheduled for a later time.    

Gray Wolf Goings-On



 The following retailers have offered to provide discounts to members of the Club. 

Ski and Bow Rack:  (Pagosa Springs)  
10% off any ski tuning, ski repair and clothing. 
Also ask for locals discount on demo rental skis

Pagosa Ski Rental:  (Pagosa Springs)
15% off any ski tuning.

8200 Mountain Sports:  (South Fork) 
10% off any retail sales and 50% off any demos during the week. 
They have a very wide range of powder skis.

Alpine Bike and Ski:   (South Fork) 
25% off any demo rental skis and 15% off any retail items. 

Hot Springs:  (Pagosa Springs)
$8.00 entrance fee on Tuesday’s. 
$8.00 for any Gray Wolf group of 14 people or more at any time except holidays.

Overlook Hot Springs: (Pagosa Springs)
Tuesdays - buy 1 get one free on beer and wine purchases.

Summit Ski and Sports: (Pagosa Springs)
Monday - Thursday -  50% off hot wax application for skis and snowboards.

Gray Wolf Ski Club Discounts 

Old Town Market catered the delicious food for our Christmas party.



Charles Elliott’s 99th Birthday - November 18, 2012
The Club celebrated, with a party at Base Camp, on Tuesday, Nov. 20, 2012.

Congratulations, Charles!

We’re looking forward to a grand celebration in 2013 for Charles’ 100th!

On the following 3 pages is an article about Charles, which was published in the San Luis Valley 
Rural Electric Co-Op publication, The Newsboy, in November, 2012.









Gray Wolf Ski Club Christmas Party  
“A Winter Wonderland”

Over 100 Gray Wolves gathered to celebrate the season, enjoy good food and beverages, 
and dance to the music provided by Club member, Mike Hayward, (aka D.J. Dude), 

(aka Santa Claus). Thank you, Mike, for helping to make the evening special. Your Santa 
costume, your bag of goodies, and your music added such a delightful touch to our party. 

❅ ❅




